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Message from the Head Teacher 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are now three weeks into the new academic term and it is good to see that everyone has settled back 
into school life.   The beginning of this term is always a busy time and this year has been no exception.  
 
We have been encouraging everyone to get involved in the extra-curricular life of the school and it was 

great to see so many Year 7 students at our Extra-Curricular Fayre last week, signing up for a range of 

clubs and societies.  

In the last few weeks, we have held Parent Information Evenings for Years 10 and 12 and yesterday we 
held one for our new Year 7 Parents. Thank you to everyone who attended; as usual it has been great to 
meet and speak to parents and we hope you found these evenings useful in terms of supporting you to in 
turn support your daughters at the different stages of their education.  
  
One of the things we are looking to develop this year is to equip our students with a better understanding 

as to how they can learn most effectively.  To this end we have come up with eight key principles (or 

aphorisms) for learning success that we believe best sum up what students should be focusing on. These 

are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the coming weeks we will be talking to students about these principles and what they mean as well 

as sharing them in more detail with you as parents.  

Finally, we ran our Selective Eligibility Test for prospective Year 7 students this week, with over 1300 
candidates siting the test at Wallington through the day. Thank you to our excellent team of Year 13 
student helpers who were great at putting any nervous candidates at ease on the day and marshalling 
them between venues. 
 
Have a great weekend  
 
R V Booth 

Headteacher 

Knowledge is Power Deliberate practice makes perfect 

Learning is the residue of thought Feedback presents a potent opportunity 

Performance is not the same as learning Struggle is necessary for growth 

Mastery takes time, variety and forgetting Excellent is born from studying excellence 



The Week Ahead 

Tuesday 24 September 

19.00-20.30—PFA Meeting 

Wednesday 25 September 

15.00-18.30—Year 13 Mini Medical Interviews for 

Prospective Medics 

Dates for your Diary 

Wednesday 2 October 

13.50-14.50—UCL Medical Science talk to 

Year 12 

Thursday 3 October 

18.00-19.30—Oxbridge Information Evening 

Wednesday 9 October 

08.25-14.50—GCSE Music Recording  

Thursday 10 October 

13.50-14.50—Year 7 House Cross Country 

Monday 14—Friday 18 October 

Year 12 Geography visit to Osmington Bay 

Tuesday 15 October 

08.25-14.50—Year 7 Meet the Tutor (by Appointment) 

Thursday 17 October 

Sixth Form Open Evening - Internal students 5.30, External 

Students 6.30 

Friday 18 October 

09.40—Late start for ALL students following Sixth form open 

evening 

Monday 21—Friday 25 October 

HALF TERM 

Parking around the School  

Please can I remind parents and carers that we enjoy a cordial relationship with our neighbours.  Please 

be considerate if parking on the road especially when dropping off or collecting your daughter.  We ask 

that you do not block entrances, exits, garages or park in a way that will cause them inconvenience.   

Please do not block the staff entrances to the school. 

Unless your daughter is ill and you have been called to collect her from school or you hold a permit 

from ourselves, there is absolutely no dropping off or parking on school premises.   

Please remind your daughters to be vigilant at all times when entering and leaving the school and to be mindful of her own 

safety—there is a great deal of traffic around the school at all times but especially at the beginning and end of the school day. 

Canteen 

Last year it was agreed that students who have forgotten 

their sQuid card, but who have sufficient funds on their 

card, would be allowed to show their Oyster card to the 

canteen staff as proof of ID.   

However, this process takes a long time for the staff to 

locate the student name and form and then check to see 

if there are sufficient funds on their card.  There were 11 

students in a row today who did not have their sQuid 

card and were only in possession of their Oyster card! 

From Monday, those students who do not have their 

sQuid card with them (but have sufficient funds on their 

card) must wait until the queue has disappeared before 

queuing themselves.   

If students have lost their sQuid card, they should go to 

the canteen for a replacement. 

Students without sufficient funds on their sQuid card 

should still go to reception for a blue card. 



Gold Duke of Edinburgh 

We are so proud of Yasmin, Larissa, Gabriella, Xenia and Faith – all in Year 13, who completed their Gold DofE expedition last 

week. This involved camping and hiking in Snowdonia for 5 days and 4 nights, at times in very windy, wet and cold weather.  

All five of them rose to the challenge and completed the expedition.  A massive congratulations to all, who, once they have 

completed their skill, physical and volunteering, will be eligible to go to St James’ Palace to receive their Gold Duke of 

Edinburgh’s Award. 

 

  

Tough Mudder Obstacle Course 

A group of our intrepid staff will be completing (or attempting to) the famous 10-mile Tough Mudder obstacle course on 
the 21 September . 

We are raising money for local charity Jigsaw4u, who support vulnerable young people in our area. If you’d like to make 
a donation (or just see who’s been brave/naïve enough to sign up..) please follow the link to our Just Giving page: 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/whsg-does-tough-mudder 

 

Thank you, and wish us luck! 

 

Mrs Stylianou (née Grenville) 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/whsg-does-tough-mudder


Year 7 Extra Curricular Fair 

We had our annual Year 7 extra curricular fair 

last Wednesday with eager and excited Year 7s 

in attendance to discover what we have on 

offer at lunch and after school.  It was a great 

opportunity for students to ask teachers and 

club leaders all about the clubs on offer as well 

as signing up and getting exciting details about 

all of the opportunities.  

A full timetable of all the clubs are available on 

our website and each Year 7 student has been 

issued with their own copy.  Year 7s have been 

tasked with joining at least 1 extra curricular 

club this term, we look forward to seeing them 

there. 

 



PSHCE at Wallington – Autumn Update 

 

This term Year 7 will be focusing on their transition from primary to secondary school; this is aimed to help them 
settle in this new environment and also to encourage them to see all the challenges this may bring as positive 
opportunities to develop into resilient young women. They will be thinking about what resilience is and how they 
can develop this by closely examining the school values of respect, compassion, curiosity, self-belief and integrity 
and how they can demonstrate these values in their everyday life.  

Year 8 will be looking at issues around media, this will include thinking about different types of media and their 
usage, the impact and power media can have, how social media influencing works and what the law says about 
media.  

Year 9 are learning about how government works including a focus on parliament and voting. With the current 
political climate so changeable we will also be including material about Brexit.  

Year 10 are taking part in an advocacy project with First Give, this will provide an opportunity for students to 
engage with social issues affecting their local community, make contact with and advocate for local charities and 
take part in social action raising awareness of their chosen issues and charities.  The project will conclude with each 
tutor group competing in a competition to win a £1000 grant for their charity. It is a valuable project to be part of 
and our students always commit themselves to the task with passion. We are looking forward to seeing how the 
tutor groups perform this term.  

Year 11 have started this term by learning about Government spending in the UK and what taxes are used for. They 
will also be exploring more about how the Budget currently affects them as well as how they will be affected as 
adults. As they approach half term we will also be spending some time looking at how to prepare for the Mock 
examinations, including maintaining their well-being at times of heightened stress and anxiety and different 
strategies to try in their revision.  

In the Sixth From, Year 12 will be focusing on the transition from GCSE to A Level; thinking about the necessary 
mind set they will need to ensure they can achieve their full potential and make the most of learning opportunities 
this year.   Finally, Year 13 are delving into some big questions in ethics, philosophy, politics and technology, such 
as ‘Should we avoid making advancements in technology that could ultimately be to humanity’s detriment?’ 

PSHCE is a continuously evolving part of the curriculum at Wallington and it provides a worthwhile and necessary 
opportunity to explore important aspects of life with our students and we would encourage you to discuss some of 
these areas and issues with your daughter.  

 

Mrs K Stockley 

PSHCE Co-ordinator 



Clubs and Opportunities for your Daughter 

 

 

Monday 1.25 JUNIOR CHOIR R7 

Tuesday 1.25 KS3 ORCHESTRA R7 

Wednesday 1.25 A CAPPELLA R7 

Wednesday 1.25 CARNATIC ENSEMBLE GYM 

Wednesday 3.00-3.45 CHAMBER CHOIR R7 

Thursday 1.25 GOSPEL CHOIR R7 

Thursday 1.15 THEORY CLUB R1 

Thursday 3.00-4.00 SENIOR ORCHESTRA R7 

Friday 1.25 FLUTE CHOIR R7 

Friday 1.25 UKELELE / GUITAR CLUB R1 

Year 7 Coding Club 
Where: G22 

When: Thursday Lunch time 
Start: 17 September 

Year 7’s- If you missed one of 
these clubs the first week, it’s not 
too late. Please make sure that 
you try to get to it this week. 
  
Chamber Choir, all years. If you 

would like to audition for cham-

ber choir, please come to the 

rehearsal after school on 

Wednesday in R7. At the end of 

the rehearsal, you will need to 

sing a small section of a song 

 



Clubs and Opportunities for your Daughter 

SKEPTICS SOCIETY

Year 9+

TP2 every Tuesday lunchtime!

Combination of philosophy, critical thinking and debate! 

Religion, alternative medicine, MLMs, 
logical fallacies, conspiracy theories 

and more!

The top talent in Computing shortlisted for the Women in IT Awards 2020 will be 
hosted by Amazon Web Services for afternoon tea on the 02nd October in London.

Year 9 students are invited to join this informal networking session where they can 
learn from the experts talking about their own experiences. 

The afternoon tea will allow students to ask questions and discuss the possible 
futures they can explore within the IT industry as well as potential apprenticeship 
and graduate programmes. 

If you are considering a future in a Computing-based career and would like to 
attend, please see Mr Ghundale by the 24th September 2019. First come first serve 
basis due to tight turn around!

NUMBERS ARE VERY LIMITED!

 

Who: all years
Where: F1 (up the 
stairs opposite first aid 
room)
What we do: discuss 
myths and our 
favourite characters, 
watch films, do quizzes 
(kahoot!), and more!



Clubs and Opportunities for your Daughter 

Where: Courts

When: Monday 7 October 3 - 4.15pm

Who: Team of 9

**We will be starting promptly at 3pm 

A Level Book Club 
 
A Level Book Club is meeting to discuss Margaret Atwood’s captivating re-telling of parts of Homer’s epic poem The 
Odyssey in her novel, The Penelopiad. 
You will need to purchase a copy of the novel yourself and be prepared to share your thoughts and opinions. 
  
Date: Wednesday 16 October 
Time: 3-3.45pm 
Place: G7 
 
  
  
All A Level students who enjoy reading, or wish to read more, are welcome to join us and you do not have to be 
studying English Literature A Level to attend. 
  
For more information, please email Ms Alvarez. 



Clubs and Opportunities for your Daughter 


